WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman: Mr Malcolm Blake,
Tree View,
Grove Crescent,
Woore
CW3 9SX

Tel: 01630 647892
Email: malcolm.blake@wooreparishcouncil.org


The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP,
House of Commons,
London SW1A 0AA



22nd November 2017



Dear Mr Paterson,

SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL AND HS2
You have been in correspondence with the Parish Council’s Clerk, Sarah Pimlott, concerning HS2.
The Parish Council understands from its local Shropshire Councillor, Cllr Roy Aldcroft, that Shropshire Council is, in principle, opposed to HS2’s plan to route construction traffic through Woore. However, Woore is the only parish in Shropshire affected by the construction of HS2 and thus it may be the case that protecting Woore is not high on Shropshire Council’s list of priorities. It certainly remains unclear to the Parish Council exactly what action, if any, Shropshire Council is prepared to take to campaign, or to support the Parish Council’s and Woore Parish Action Group’s campaigns, against HS2’s proposals concerning construction traffic.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In view of both the lack of clarity about what Shropshire Council is prepared to do and the fact that Shropshire Council’s influence, resources and expertise greatly exceed those available to the Parish Council and Woore Parish Action Group, I wonder whether you might be prepared to try to prevail upon, say, the Chief Executive and Chairman of Shropshire Council to meet with you and us so that we can explain our concerns to Shropshire Council and it, in turn, can specify what it is prepared to do to help us.
Please let me know whether you feel able to assist. If you are willing and able to set up a meeting, perhaps your staff would liaise with our Clerk concerning 
arrangements for that meeting.
I look forward to hearing from you.
Yours sincerely,


Malcolm Blake
Chairman of Woore Parish Council
 
  
